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HOUSE owners will have a clearer idea of the limitations of the termite systems they must install in new homes if a proposal to change a single word in national building standards goes through.

The expected change is being hailed as a breakthrough by Brisbane's Andrew Campbell, who has pushed for the removal of the word ``barrier'' from the national construction code for about a decade.

The change could lead to legal action against manufacturers of products designed to detect termites if they do not adjust their advertising.

Under the code, termite detection systems, such as specialised wire mesh or plastic sheeting laid over concrete slabs, have been described as ``barriers''. Mr Campbell has consistently argued this is a misnomer.

``People believe that they have a termite barrier and so they are protected against termites getting into their house,'' Mr Campbell said. ``They're not.''

Instead, they act in the same way as old-fashioned ant caps on stumped houses, which force termites out of the stumps and around the metal, allowing them to be detected by alert homeowners.

Neil Savery, the general manager of the Australian Building Codes Board, said ``it is hard to support the term `barrier' because a barrier gives the impression that it physically prevents a termite from moving from one place to another''. Mr Savery said the proposal to change the word would go to public comment this month. 

